
Chair’s Report 
 
We are grateful that the pandemic, which seemed to have made its way across the 
globe, is lifting—albeit at uneven rate. The Executive is cautiously optimistic that 
our conferences in Bordeaux, France (Fall 2022) and Bari, Italy (Summer 2023) will 
both proceed as face-to-face meetings. 
 
There is much news to share. 
 
TTTP Journal—Please provide your fullest support to the TTTP journal editors. 
They are dealing with an enormous backlog of manuscripts and need your help as 
reviewers. Please participate if you can. Career decisions and continuing 
employment for those who submit papers are contingent on people’s potential TTTP 
articles being reviewed in a timely manner. Thank you for supporting the Co-Editors, 
the Executive Editors and the Editorial Board as well. 
 
Lectures—I am now the Founding Director of the Collaborative at Texas A&M 
University. The Collaborative will sponsor two lectures this academic year, in 
addition to Gloria Ladson-Billings’ Haglar Fellow lecture, to which I  also will invite 
you. The speaker in the Spring term will be Marilyn Cochran-Smith.  Details for the 
Fall lecture are still being confirmed. Please watch for future information about these 
three lectures. 
 
ISATT Yearbook—Plans for ISATT’s 40th Anniversary Yearbook are already 
underway. The Yearbook will have four features: 1) recent lines of research; 2) 
reprints of members’ most impactful articles; 3) COVID-19 chapters, and 4) 
scholarly biographies of members who have retired or passed away. Please inform 
your regional representative if you have contributors/contributions in mind. The 
Executive will review all of your suggestions.  
 
Special thanks to the Executive members who helped develop the framework, which 
will guide the development. 
 
Finally, thank you to the entire ISATT community for the generosity and flexibility 
you have shown during these challenging times. Your many kindnesses will always 
be remembered.   
 
With much appreciation, 

Cheryl J. Craig  


